

ASIA-EUROPE FOUNDATION

31 Heng Mui Keng Terrace Singapore 119595

Telephone: +65 6874 9700 Facsimile: +65 6872 1135 Email: info@asef.org

www.asef.org

30 November 2010

Mr T.P. Aggarwal Chairman and Founder St. Mark's Group of Schools New Delihi India

> Mrs Anjali Aggarwal Principal St. Mark's Senior Secondary Public School A Block,Meera Bagh New Delhi 110087 India

Dear Mr Aggarwal Dear Mrs Aggarwal

On behalf of the Asia-Europe Foundation (ASEF), I would like to express our appreciation for the excellent partnership in co-organising the 9<sup>th</sup> Asia-Europe Classroom Network Conference held in Gurgaon, NCR of Delhi, India from 12 to 16 November 2010.

With the support from both of you, your teacher and student volunteers, the conference proved to be a remarkable success. Throughout the conference as well as after the event, ASEF's staff received numerous positive comments from participants in the conference expressing their gratitude.

You and your teacher collaborators - in particular, Ms Anita Gupta and Ms Geeta Rajan have been most helpful, diligent and contributed substantially to the success of the conference. I would also like to take this opportunity to convey my gratitude to them for helping to put together the programme and offering logistical support for the conference and its participants.

We at ASEF applaud the enthusiasm of the teachers in India and are delighted to note the growing number of schools participating in the AEC-NET project year after year. The AEC-NET concretely and effectively demonstrates how ICT could be incorporated as a pedagogical tool as well as a tool to promote environmental awareness and intercultural understanding among secondary and high school students.

The Gurgaon Conference has contributed significantly to strengthening and expanding the AEC network. It provided a platform for the development of new on-line collaborative projects, all of which have the potential of further enriching exchanges and dialogue among the secondary and high school students from Asia and Europe.

It has been a great pleasure working with you, your teachers and students. I am convinced that this partnership will continue to strengthen with future collaboration projects.

Yours sincerely

ZHANG HONGTIE

Director, People-to-People Exchange

3公送线